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January 16, 2024 

The Honorable David Winnacker 
Chief, Moraga-Orinda Fire District 
1280 Moraga Way 
Moraga, CA 94556 

Dear Chief Winnacker, 

On behalf of the San Francisco Bay Area Rapid Transit District (BART), I express deep 
appreciation for the extraordinary responsiveness and significant assistance that you and 
your Moraga-Orinda Fire District staff provided to BART riders and employees during the 
partial train derailment near the Orinda BART Station on January 1, 2024. 

BART is critical to the economy and reinforces the Bay Area’s identity as one region. With 
federal and state relief funds, BART has restored service to pre-pandemic levels and is 
pursuing initiatives to make the system safer, cleaner, and more reliable. BART not only 
connects Moraga and Orinda residents to jobs and leisure activities throughout the Bay 
Area, but it also brings visitors and workers to Orinda’s downtown, commercial, and 
entertainment centers. 

Due to the strong relationships that you and your staff have with BART, a highly successful 
fire life safety response occurred to the incident on January 1. Your leadership and 
commitment to ongoing training and preparedness with BART helped avoid a more serious 
incident. Only minor injuries were sustained, and we were able to restore full train service 
by the next morning.  

Thank you again for your extraordinary assistance and ongoing partnership to help ensure 
the safety of our riders and Moraga-Orinda residents. 

Sincerely, 

Robert M. Powers 
General Manager 

cc: Moraga-Orinda Fire District Board of Directors 
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